
 

 

 

 
 
 

Republic of the Philippines 
City of Bago 

OFFICE OF THE SANGGUNIANG PANLUNGSOD 

 
EXCERPTS FROM THE MINUTES OF THE 1860th REGULAR SESSION OF THE SANGGUNIANG 
PANLUNGSOD OF THE CITY OF BAGO HELD ON FEBRUARY 15, 2017 AT THE SP SESSION 
HALL, BAGO CITY. 

 
 

PRESENT: 
HON. RAMON D. TORRES   City Vice Mayor-Presiding Officer 
HON. MA. JOSEFA Y. MATTI   SP Member 
HON. ANDREW MARTIN Y. TORRES  SP Member 
HON. CARLOS E. MONDIA   SP Member 
HON. JORGE AGUSTIN A. ARANETA  SP Member  
HON. MAE C. JAVELLANA   SP Member 
HON. CLEO F. GAUDITE   SP Member 
HON. ALLAN C. GALUNAN   SP Member 
HON. DANILO U. FAMOSO   SP Member 
HON. JOZSEF MARK DEXTER M. SOMCIO SP Member 
HON. SERGIO T. PIANSAY   SP Member-ABC President  
 

ABSENT: 
NONE. 
 
 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 17-055 
 

RESOLUTION REQUESTING THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS AND HIGHWAYS, 4TH DISTRICT 
ENGINEERING OFFICE TO TRANSFER THE LOCATION OF THE PROPOSED EVACUATION CENTER 
FROM LOT 1435-C-4-A-2 TO A PORTION OF LOT 1435-C-4-B ADJACENT TO THE NEW DPWH 4TH 
DISTRICT OFFICE ALONG THE NATIONAL HIGHWAY, BAGO CITY AND TO IMPLEMENT APPROPRIATE 
FLOOD MITIGATING MEASURES ON THE PROJECT SITE. 
 

WHEREAS, Lot 1435-C-4-A-2 is owned by the City of Bago and is located behind the present 
DPWH 4th District office while Lot 1435-C-4-B, also owned by the city, is located adjacent to the said 
office and the national highway; 

 
WHEREAS, the preferred lot will provide superior accessibility in times of disasters since it is 

located fronting the highway and is rated as “low flood susceptibility” by DENR-MGB;  
 
WHEREAS, after a thorough deliberation, the members of this Honorable Body is of the 

consensus to favorably act on said request; 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, upon motion of SP Member Carlos E. Mondia, duly seconded by SP 

Members Mae C. Javellana, Ma. Josefa Y. Matti, Andrew Martin Y. Torres, the Sangguniang 
Panlungsod 

 
RESOLVED, as it is hereby resolved, to request the Department of Public Works and 

Highways, 4th District Engineering Office to transfer the location of the proposed evacuation center 
from Lot 1435-C-4-A-2 to a portion of Lot 1435-C-4-B adjacent to the new DPWH 4th District Office 
along the national highway, Bago City and to implement appropriate flood mitigating measures on the 
project site. 
        

ATTESTED: 
 

          RAMON D. TORRES 
City Vice Mayor-Presiding Officer  

CERTIFIED CORRECT:  
 
 

        VICENTE D. MESIAS 
      Supervising Environmental Management Specialist/ 
       City Secretary-Designate 
 


